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https://sites.google.com/site/turtlecreekwatershed 
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Donôt hesitate to contact us! 

Working with producers and 

land owners to restore our 

streams and lakes to their 

healthy natural conditions.  

Watershed 
Happenings  

S Upcoming Meet-N-Greet. 

We are hosting a public meeting 
to introduce our new Watershed 
Coordinator (see inside).  

S Summer is now in full 

swing. Crops have been planted, 
the fear of frost is gone and 
cattle are now out to pasture. 
Next time you are going by the 
Turtle Creek take thirty seconds 
to look around. See if you can 
spot sources of water pollution 
such as cattle standing in water, 
crops close to the waterôs edge 
and cut banks caused by a lack 
of vegetation. Notice the color 
of the water, the presence of 
suspended solids and sniff for 
the smells of decaying of 
organic matter. Look for the lack 
of wildlife like deer, song birds 
and waterfowl. Do you notice 
things that are not the way that 
they should be? Take this time 
to think about the fact that what 
happens on your land affects 
the water downstream and 
remember, we are all in this 
together.  

This Monthôs Mailer: 
 

S New Watershed Coordinator 

S E. Coli 

S Cow Pies 

 

To Learn More:  
 

S Read through this pamphlet. 
S Visit our website. 

S Call, visit, or email our Water-

shed Coordinator at the South 

McLean Soil Conservation Dis-

trict.  
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Cow Pies! (And other 
similar sources)  
We can assist you with prescribed grazing, 
livestock winter use areas, exclusion 
fencing, livestock watering tank and 
pipelines, buffering riparian areas and other 
practices that improve water quality.  

If you implement an approved practice, we 
will cost share 60% of practice or projects 
with you. By keeping your livestock's 
manure on your land, you get to keep your 
nutrients that benefit your soil. Now thatôs 
a win-win for YOU and YOUR operation.  

We canôt keep all the E. coli out of the 
watershed, but we can make a dent in it. 
We will still have E. coli showing up from 
wildlife.  

This program is not mandated, so not 
everyone will have to participate. But we 
have to remember not everyone can live 
upstream.  

We are not just here for livestock 
producers. We are for all landowners and 
renters in the Turtle Creek watershed. 
Contact us to visit about any projects that 
may improve water quality.  

E. coli  
Escherichia coli (or E. coli) is one of the pol-
lutants that was found in the Turtle Creek. 
E. coli is a naturally occurring bacteria in the 
digestive tracts of many mammals including 
humans. E. coli is typically used as a test to 
look for fecal contamination in water. The 
levels found during the Turtle Creek sam-
pling were actually quite high. The lab re-
ported that some samples were "too numer-
ous to count." When the creek was sam-
pled, 41% of the samples exceeded the 
state guideline. Amounts that are at that 
level can pose a severe human health risk 
and cattle can be severely affected if they 
drink this water.  

But itôs not all gloom and doom and you can 
help. There are several ways that we can 
keep manure and E. coli out of water.   

New Coordinator!  
The Turtle Creek Watershed Project has a 

new coordinator. My name is John Mortenson 

and I am picking up where James left off. The 
project now has a North Dakotan at the helm. 

I was born and raised outside of Wahpeton, 

ND. Growing up I spent most of my dayôs 
outdoors. Being one of three boys is what 

made my mother not want us in the house. 

Throughout high school I worked as a 
mechanic for a local co-op. I decided that 

being a grease monkey was not the future I 
wanted.  

I am a 2012 graduate of NDSU (Go Bison) 

with a Bachelor of Science in Natural 
Resource Management and a minor in Range 
Science. I have spent the last two years 

working for the ND Game and Fish 
Department in Bismarck.  

In my spare time you can find me either 

throwing cranks for that next big walleye, 
going afield to bag some wild game or 

cruising this stateôs scenic roads on my 

motorcycle. I am passionate about the 
outdoors, but agriculture is also near and 

dear to me. So I understand that there must 

be a balance between conservation and land 
usage.  

I am extremely excited to work with you to 

continue to enhance and restore the Turtle 
Creek watershed. Please feel free to contact 

me with questions or ideas. 

Meet and Greet 

Date : Tuesday, July 28th 9:00 AM 

Location : South McLean SCD Office in Turtle 

Lake 

Agenda : Meet the new coordinator, learn 

about different best management practices 

and find out what funding is available for your 

operation. There will be refreshments served. 

hope to see you there.  

Moving Forward  


